## **Roxanne Maher**

From: Naomi Rodriguez

**Sent:** Monday, July 08, 2024 1:42 AM

**To:** Roxanne Maher

**Subject:** Fw: Letter of Resignation

From: Alex Rode <arode@ledyard.net> Sent: Thursday, July 4, 2024 6:21 PM

To: Patricia A. Riley <town.clerk@ledyardct.org>

Cc: Jay Hartling <a href="mailto:qihartling@ledyard.net">qihartling@ledyard.net</a>; Mary Harris <a href="mailto:mharris@ledyard.net">mharris@ledyard.net</a>; Naomi Rodriguez

<NaomiR@ledyardct.org>
Subject: Letter of Resignation

You don't often get email from arode@ledyard.net. Learn why this is important

Alex Rode 8 Robinhood Drive Gales Ferry, CT 06335 July 4, 2024

Ledyard Town Clerk Ledyard Town Hall 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339

Dear Ms. Riley,

I am writing to formally resign from my position as a member of the Ledyard Board of Education, effective 5 July 2024.

This decision has not been easy, as it has been a privilege to serve the community and contribute to the educational development of our students. However, due to health concerns, I find myself unable to dedicate the necessary time and effort to fulfill the responsibilities of this role.

I am grateful for the opportunity to have worked alongside such dedicated colleagues and for the support of the Ledyard community during my tenure. I am confident that the board will continue to advance the mission of providing quality education for all students in our district.

Please let me know if there are any formalities or further steps required from my end to facilitate a smooth transition.

Thank you for your understanding.

Sincerely,

Alex Rode

Copy to:

Naomi Rodriquez, Town Council Chairman Naomi Rodriquez, Chair, DTC Nominating Committee Jay Hartling, Superintendent, Ledyard Public Schools Mary Harris, Ledyard Board of Education, Board Vice Chair

